
Important Fact Sheet for Maine School Garden 

Managers and Volunteers 
 

   

Every school garden program in the state of Maine that is planning to apply products for 
control of weeds, insects, animals or plant diseases (pesticides) must have a staff 
member licensed as a Commercial Master Pesticide Applicator and a licensed 
applicator on site whenever pest management products are used.  

State law since 1988 has required applicators of pesticides to areas open to the public, 
like school gardens, to be licensed to apply ANY pesticide with few exceptions. Please 
visit the link below to learn about the exam and licensing process: 
http://www.maine.gov/agriculture/pesticides/cert/exams.htm#master. 
 

A pesticide is any substance or mixture of substances (even homemade 
mixtures) that is applied in an effort to mitigate or kill any pest, and a pest in the 

garden is a pathogen (disease), weed, insect or animal that you don't want to be there.  
A few examples of pesticide products are shown on the back of this fact sheet. 

Anything used in a school garden to control, suppress or repel pests, even if it is 
natural or organic, is a pesticide. The license is required for any staff member or 

official volunteer that will be applying these substances. Students should not be allowed 
to apply any pest control products. 

The steps to get a license include requesting study guides from the University of Maine 
Cooperative Extension (more information can be found on the site link above) and 
submitting an application to be scheduled for an exam appointment with the Board of 
Pesticide Control (BPC). The application can be found at 
http://www.maine.gov/agriculture/pesticides/pdf/commercial_exam_app.pdf  

WHY LICENSE? 
Pesticides are important tools which, in the hands of a skilled applicator, offer numerous 
benefits. Increased crop yields, safer highways, enhanced landscapes and infestation-
free structures are just a few. 
 
But pesticides may also have negative impacts on food safety and consumer 
confidence. 
 
As with any powerful tool, proper and effective use depends upon the judgment of the 
applicator. An educated applicator will likely produce a safer product. They will also 
have knowledge of existing rules that apply when growers use pesticides, e.g., 
recordkeeping, protective clothing, worker protection and label compliance. 
 
The pesticide applicator license represents recognition of an individual’s qualifications to 
use these tools properly. 
 
If you have questions about the licensing process, please contact Gary Fish at the BPC 
287-2731 or gary.fish@maine.gov. 
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